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Comments: Lutsen Mountains Ski Area Expansion Project

 

Dear Supervisor Constance Cummins,

 

I appreciate the opportunity to submit scoping comments regarding the Lutsen Mountains Ski Area Expansion

Project.  

 

Before getting to my project-specific comments, I first want to express my disappointment that you are holding a

30-day comment period in the midst of the COVID-19 pandemic. The COVID-19 pandemic has made it extremely

difficult for myself and many other people, including those without broadband internet access, to review and

comment on the Notice of Availability and Proposed Action.  This is a major development proposal and to move

forward without any public meetings or opportunities for the public to engage directly with the Forest Service and

Lutsen Mountains Corporation (LMC) is unacceptable. The Superior National Forest should extend this comment

period until after the pandemic has subsided and everyone is able to provide informed comments. 

 

The Superior National Forest should not grant LMC a Special Use Permit to expand onto Forest Service land. 

 

The proposed Lutsen Mountains Ski Area Expansion Project threatens the future of backcountry skiing

opportunities on the North Shore. Moose Mountain holds the most unbroken ski-able vertical feet in Northern

Minnesota and is a valuable resource for backcountry skiers. Vertical feet of skiable pitch is a finite resource in

our region, and needs to be shared. Given that half of Moose is already owned by LMC, the public lands on

Moose Mountain should be left for everybody else to enjoy.

 

More development is the last thing I want to see on my national forests. Keep this land accessible to all, not just

those who want to pay for a lift ticket.

 

Sincerely,

Mr. Brenden Pelkie

2701 Madrona St  Bellingham, WA 98225-1522

bgpelkie@gmail.com

 

 


